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The Bencke Family in Japan





April 2018- 69番





(Left) Cherry blossom season in full bloom! (Right) Hannah doesn’t think of dandelions as weeds, so they are put together with cherry blossom branches in her bouquets.





Some of the prayers of our hearts…





   


We are grateful for the new students who are entering Kyushu Lutheran College this year.  May they be challenged to learn, grow, question, and receive the gospel during their four years.  





For our children, Hannah and Emilie, as they prepare for the new school year.   We ask for kind friends for them, for supportive teachers, and for joy and enthusiasm to dwell within their hearts.   





The EASTER spirit in Kumamoto, 


in 3 different forms!





�





Entrance ceremony 2018!  On April 2nd, the day after Easter, Kyushu Lutheran College celebrated the entrance ceremony for this year’s new incoming freshmen.   A total of 189 students, including 5 graduate students, were officially welcomed to the college.  While “Entrance ceremonies” are commonplace in Japan, and they always happen in early April, congruent with the arrival of spring, the ceremony at KLC is unique in that it takes place as a worship service.  Hymns are sung (“My shepherd will supply my need” and “God be with us ‘til we meet again”), a Scripture passage is read, a prayer is offered, and a blessing bestowed.  For most students, it is their very first exposure of any sort to those practices of Christianity.  A new life awaits them!


�





The spirit of Resurrection seemed to even touch the chapel organ.  We recently had some repairs done on our dying Benedikt organ. While we didn’t have to say a eulogy quite yet, we were given the word that this instrument will not have much longer.  Organ repairs are certainly not unique to mission in Japan, but it’s not often that normal humans get to glimpse inside the guts of an organ.  I thought some of the church musicians out there might find this interesting.





       �





The best Easter surprise was finding out that the principal of Emilie’s high school, who was also her P.E. teacher in kindergarten, and who is also a longtime friend and colleague of ours, was to celebrate his baptism!   At the same church where both of our daughters were baptized, Hayashida-sensei took his baptismal vows, and afterwards, during the Easter potluck, he explained the journey of the 35 years between the time he was introduced to Christianity as a first-year teacher at Luther all the way to the day he knew it was time to take the leap of faith.  


The video of the water being poured over his head is here:  � HYPERLINK "https://youtu.be/IW_CFwLOg50" �https://youtu.be/IW_CFwLOg50�


Please celebrate with joy and thanksgiving for this life-changing, life-giving moment in his life.








Our current mailing address:


Bencke Family


KUMAMOTO SHI


KITA-KU


SHIMIZU MANGOKU 5-17-17


861-8068


JAPAN


Phone from U.S.


  011-81-96-344-2642





Email:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jacqueline.bencke@gmail.com" �jacqueline.bencke@gmail.com�





ELCA— Global Mission


If you are interested in learning more about the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America’s global mission and/or opportunities to serve, please visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elca.org/globalmission" ��www.elca.org/globalmission�





Missionary Sponsorship


For more information on ELCA   missionary sponsorship, please contact Charlotte Flynn


Global Mission Support 


8765 W. Higgins Road 


Chicago IL 60631 


(800) 638-3522, ext. 2769


� HYPERLINK "http://www.elca.org/missionarysponsorship" �www.elca.org/missionarysponsorship�





Earthquake Support


 (Updated: January 2018)


It has only been in the past few months that private homes have been able to retain the services of building contractors to repair or rebuild their homes.  Now that the public buildings and structures have been dealt with, many more homes in our immediate neighborhood have recently been demolished and in most cases either the land will be sold or a home will be built on the existing lot.


If you are interested in providing financial assistance toward earthquake recovery efforts, please consider contributing cash donations. Donations are used for building and repairing Lutheran churches, Lutheran schools, the Lutheran orphanage, the Lutheran nursing home, and scholarships for students of Lutheran schools who lost their homes in the 7.3 magnitude earthquake on April 16th, 2016.   Many students who lost their homes and who attend the junior high, senior high, and college rely heavily on these scholarships.  Contact me for further details if you are interested in providing such specific support.
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